

LLTSC Squash Committee Meeting Meetings

30/03/23 7.30pm

Attendees: Ginny Lee (GL), Laura Helm (LH), Jackie Lindsay (JL), Alex Ross (AR), Charlotte Morley (CM)

Apologies: Zoe Ross (ZR), Rob Pelter (RP), Jason Pike (JP)

	Responsible for action
Previous minutes/actions Ginny has sent out communication re grips and trainers to reduce marking on court floors. Sometimes courts are muddy after junior sessions. Need to remind junior groups/parents re muddy shoes	JP
Feedback from management committee meeting Some complaints that kitchen is left in a mess after team matches Need to remind team players to clean up kitchen prior to summer season started Paddle consultation closes tomorrow New handle on patio doors – now more secure, only open when bar is open Club AGM Wed 17 th May 8pm	JP/LH
Court usage Jackie liaising with David Payne to get reports with useful info which can then be fed back to committee	JL
Sponsors Ascent Financial Consultants to sponsor court 5 and junior t-shirts -- awaiting on funds then ww will order board to go up. Any ideas for a launch?? Cleaning company – to discuss with Sara for court 6 +?? Court 2 and 3 available Ginny has spoken to Seb who has kindly agreed to continue to sponsor team kit. Will plan to only provide kit for new players/those who need kit replacing	
Teams Recent captains meeting – all happy with how teams are running and food. Plan to host an awards night 29 th April (club bar unavailable so will be in town, but will aim to host in the bar in future seasons). Successful season for teams: Ladies 1 – 1 st in div 1 Ladies 2 – 1 st in div 2 Racketball – 3 rd in div 1 Leamington 1 – 4 th div 1 Leamington 2 – 2 nd div 2 Leamington 3 – 9 th div 2	

<p>Leamington 4 – 2nd div 4 (have allowed Wolverhampton to be promoted ahead of them as they would have finished above Leamington but for a penalty)</p> <p>Leamington 5 – 3rd div 5</p> <p>Leamington 6 – 5th div 5</p> <p>Keen to raise money for the teams so we are not totally reliant on the club/sponsors to cover costs of kit, pro. Will plan to run a race night in July, quiz in September (Daz to host). Events open to all club members, but will be clear that the money raised will be going towards squash teams. Committee has no objection of the money being kept in an account managed by Guy (team treasurer), providing captains can have sight of the account should they wish, to keep it transparent.</p>	
<p>Juniors/coaching</p> <p>Haven't had any more junior mix ins as there have been a number of tournaments/events</p> <p>Would be good to have regular feedback regarding coaching</p>	JP
<p>Facilities</p> <p>Plan for court usage during carpet fitting has been communicated out to members. Will ask staff in the bar to block off entrance from the bar</p> <p>Hob not working – club management aware, are on the list of jobs to be fixed. Portable hob is available to use</p> <p>To further investigate light sensors for court lights</p> <p>Ongoing court maintenance - Alex has done a walk of all courts to highlight any issues. Will plan to do this regularly. Jackie to meet with Gary from Court Masters tomorrow to look at courts and give quote for any work required and ongoing maintenance agreement. To feedback outcome to committee</p> <p>Leaking guttering to be addressed to try and prevent mould on courts 1 & 2</p>	GL JL
<p>Events</p> <p>Had been suggested that the Sunday mix-in could start earlier – Ginny to ask regulars, but probably not necessary</p> <p>Review of new Thursday mix-in – good attendance, 7-9, to continue for now. Tommy Arnold has been running in Jason's absence. To ask if he is happy to continue to do this moving forward</p> <p>Food for future events – new toastie maker has been purchased. Need to establish demand, keep track of order numbers so can plan quantities for future events. Not ideal to be relying on volunteers to cater for events. Need to compile a list of local caterers. There may be a caterer from the real tennis club we could contact. Zoe to look into catering options for bigger event.</p> <p>Mixed ability racketball 22nd April – Zoe has made contact with local mosque – she is awaiting feedback</p>	GL GL ZR ZR

<p>50th anniversary event 8th July proposal from Jason. Great ideas, but proposal is very long (9am-midnight). May need to condense it. For further discussion at next meeting. Will need a plan for food.</p> <p>Thursday internal team league – entry to be on Google document. FCFS. Will need to send a WhatsApp to direct members to the newsletter to sign up</p> <p>Club champs food – to look into possibility of having a hog roast</p>	ZR
<p>AOB</p> <p>Reminder that the club needs to invoice ES for the junior inter-counties final weekend we hosted. £200/d</p> <p>To ensure a link explaining lets/strokes to be sent out with the monthly box leagues</p> <p>Keen to reinstate using the screen outside courts 1-4 to display info – upcoming events, team results, notices reminders etc. Alex has agreed to collate info and put onto Powerpoint slides on a monthly basis if committee members send him content</p>	<p>CM/SF</p> <p>JP</p> <p>AR/All</p>

Date for next meeting: Thurs 4th May 7.30pm